
Logistics for 2024 Summer Camp at Camp Tesomas Iroquois Campsite 
 
St. Anne our Charter has their 75th anniversary Mass at 10:00am on Sunday June 16th  For those 
that would like to attend the Mass we are asking that you wear your Scout Uniform.  The new 
Bishop of the LaCrosse Diocese will officiate the Mass.  So, we are now moving back our 
meeting time to go to Camp Tesomas on Sunday, June 16th to 12:00pm, all scouts and Adult 
Leaders participating in Week 1 of summer camp need to meet at Newman Catholic High 
School.   As usual, wear your Class A uniform for travel.  You will, however, receive your 
summer camp t-shirt upon arrival at Newman and have the option to wear that to camp in lieu 
of your Class A uniform.  Please bring a sack lunch to eat enroute to Camp Tesomas.  Our first 
meal at camp will be Sunday supper. Please note, we are not bringing bikes to camp until Week 
2, so please do not bring your bike with you this Sunday.  Vehicles with trailers will go directly 
to the Iroquois Campsite and all other vehicles will park in the Hanna Parking Lot which is close 
to our campsite. 
 
Scouts will be dismissed from Week 1 on Friday, June 21st at 7 pm at Hannah Venture 
Base.  Parents are welcome to pick up scouts directly from Summer Camp Iroquois Campsite on 
Friday, but please have your scout inform Mr. Pease or Mr. Klement that they are 
leaving.  Scouts may return to Wausau with adult leaders (please mark on the form), but 
parents should make arrangements to promptly pick up scouts upon our return to 
Wausau.  Meeting place on Friday evening, unless advised otherwise, will be Newman High 
School. 
 
On Sunday, June 23rd at 10:30 am, all scouts participating in Week 2 of summer camp need to 
meet at Newman Catholic High School.  Once again, you may wear your Class A uniform or 
2021 summer camp t-shirt for travel.  Once again, please bring a sack lunch to eat on the way to 
camp.  Also, if you want to have a bicycle to use for Week 2 of summer camp (highly 
recommended), please bring it with you.  Make sure your tires are properly inflated, your 
brakes are functional, and your bike is otherwise in good working condition. 
 
Family visit on Wednesday June 26th with visitation from 3:30pm, dinner 5-6:30 followed by 
OA Ceremony. Family Visit form on the Troop website due June 11th, 2024.   
 
On Saturday, June 29th, we will meet at St. Anne's to return troop gear to 
storage.  Our estimated time of arrival is 10 am, but that is subject to change depending on 
how quickly we are able to break camp and check out with Camp Tesomas personnel.  We know 
many families have plans for the weekend and will be anxious to have their scouts join 
them.  However, it is a big job putting away two weeks' worth of troop gear, and it is important 
that all scouts help with that task.  Remember, a scout is helpful.  
 
Camp Tesomas mailing address: for mail to your scout.   
Please have mail addressed in the manner below. You are encouraged to mail things several days 
early to ensure that Camp Tesomas receive it before checkout day.  
(Camper’s Name), (Unit #427 or #9427)  
Tesomas Scout Camp  
5403 Spider Lake Road  
Rhinelander, WI 54501 


